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Ms. Christine Long 
OEB Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
 
August 13, 2021  
 
Re:  EB-2021-0118 FEI Working Group - Pollution Probe Alternate  
 
Dear Ms. Long:  
 
This letter is to inform the OEB that John DeVenz will be an alternate for Pollution Probe in circumstances 
when Michael Brophy is not able to attend, such as the August 24, 2021 Working Group meeting. John 
DeVenz is a professional engineer with significant industry experience. 
 
Communications related to this proceeding will continue to be provided through Michael Brophy. 
However, materials related to meetings that John DeVenz will be attending should also be provided to 
John DeVenz at johndevenz@outlook.com. Pollution Probe will inform the FEI Working Group leads when 
this will occur. 
 
Please contact the undersigned should you have any questions. 
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.   
 

  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. 
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
cc:  Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)  
 John DeVenz (via email) 
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